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RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
THURSDAY, MAY 28, 2015 

EMERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL LIBRARY 
4660 OTTAWA AVENUE, RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA 

 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Mrs. Allavie, Board President, called the Special Board meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mrs. Kathy Allavie, Board President; Mr. Tom Hunt, Vice President; Mr. Brent Lee, 
Board Clerk; Mrs. Gayle Cloud, Member; and Mrs. Patricia Lock-Dawson, Member. 
 
Also present were District Superintendent, Dr. David C. Hansen; Dr. Kent Bechler and 
Mr. Rich Thome, Leadership Associates; and other interested citizens. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The Pledge of Allegiance to our flag was led by Board Clerk Mr. Lee. 
 
SECTION A – PUBLIC INPUT 
There were no requests received to speak to the Board of Education. 
 
SECTION B – GOVERNANCE TEAM WORKSHOP 
 B.1 Agenda/Introduction/Opening Presentation 
 B.2 Review Final Board and Superintendent Protocols 
 
The Board members took a break from 6:20 to 6:30 p.m. 
  
SECTION C – CONCLUSION 
 
C.1 Board Members’ Comments 
Mrs. Lock-Dawson voiced her concern for District staff, and that administrators need to 
be sensitive during this time of transition. 
 
Mr. Hunt agreed with Mrs. Lock-Dawson.  He noted when the District hires staff that is 
related to management that this needs to be noted on our Personnel Assignment 
Orders.  Mr. Hunt discussed his recent meeting with the California School Employees 
Association (CSEA). 
 
Mrs. Allavie shared that she has gone public in support of SB277 which narrows the 
way that you can opt out of vaccinations. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mrs. Allavie adjourned the Public Session at 6:53 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Brent Lee 
Clerk 
Board of Education 


